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CALIFORNIA GULLY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

P.O. Box 88  
California Gully   3556  
Phone:   5446 -8393  
Fax:   5446 -3115  
Email:  california.gully.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

GRADE 3/4 MELBOURNE EXCURSION 
Our Grade 3/4 class enjoyed a fantastic day in Melbourne yesterday. After an early start 

the first stop was the Shrine of Remembrance.  A wonderful learning experience            

understanding our history and sacrifice at Victoria's national war memorial. The group 

was then fortunate to spend time at Melbourne Museum. Lots of learning and fun had by 

all. We will provide a full report and student reflection in next weeks newsletter.  
 

 

MISSION  
At California Gully Primary School we educate students to be lifelong learners and 

well informed and productive community members who are well prepared to become 

active, engaged and responsible citizens of the local and global community.  
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IMPORTANT REMINDER  

¶ Fathersõ Day Breakfast -  Friday August 31st  

¶ Gym Program -  Thursday September 6th  

¶ Gym Program -  Thursday September 13th  

¶ School Council Meeting -  Monday September 17th  

¶ Last Day of Term Three (2.15 p.m. Dismissal) -  Friday September 21st  

 

Respect * Personal Best * Care 

California Gully Primary School 123 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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DONôT FORGET OUR PARENT OPINION SURVEY  -  TELL US WHAT 
YOU THINK!   
THANK YOU TO THE FAMILIES THAT HAVE ALREADY COMPLETED THE     
SURVEY! 
With only a few days to go we thank those the have already completed the survey          

although we require many more!  

Donõt forget all responses to the survey are anonymous. This year the Parent Opinion 

Survey has been extended until  Sunday 2nd September . The survey will be       

conducted online , only takes 10-15 minutes  to complete, and can be accessed at any       

convenient time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or 

smartphones. Please donõt hesitate to contact Andrew if you have any questions or  

queries.  
 

RED RIBBON REBELLION 
Our Grade 3 -6 studentõs participated in the Red Ribbon Rebellion re-enactment held on 
Monday in central Bendigo. We appreciate the invitation once again from the Bendigo 
Historical Society.  
 

NITS!! 
We have had recent reports of Head Lice within CGPS Community. We ask that all       

parents check for Nits and treat if required. Please support the school community in    

keeping these frustrating little critters to a minimum.  Please donõt leave this important 

check any longer. You are supporting our school community by checking for nits now.  We 

also encourage anyone with long hair to have it tied up at all times.  
 

UNWANTED VISITORS  -  KANGAROOS 
Over the past weeks we have had a number of kangaroos within the school 

grounds before school and also during the day. With student safety being 

essential, we request that you speak with your children regarding  always 

avoiding getting close, chasing them or  moving  towards the kangaroos at 

all times.  Kangaroos can be unpredictable and it is the best option to keep 

clear.  
 
 

Andrew Frawley  

Principal  
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 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

September 3rd ð  
September 7th 

 School Banking Day  -  
Bendigo Bank 

 Gym Program School Banking Day  
-  Commonwealth 

Bank 

September 10th ð  
September 14th 

 School Banking Day  -  
Bendigo Bank 

 Gym Program School Banking Day  
-  Commonwealth 

Bank 
 

Jump Rope for 
Heart óJump 
Offô Day 

September 17th ð  
September 21st 

School Council 
Meeting 

School Banking Day  -  
Bendigo Bank 

  School Banking Day  
-  Commonwealth 

Bank 
 

Last Day of 
Term Three 

October 8th ð  
October 12th 

First Day of 
Term Four 

School Banking Day  -  
Bendigo Bank 

  School Banking Day  
-  Commonwealth 

Bank 
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 As you may be aware our Grade 3/4 students have participated in the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen 
garden for the past 4 years. Earlier this year we were successful in a grant application through the 
Greater City of Bendigo to be able to offer a similar program to our school community, care givers 
and parents. We have been lucky enough to secure the services of Michele Witham from Heathcote 
Primary school to run the 4-week program at our school. The program will run at California Gully 
Primary School kitchen and you will be able to take the food cooked and prepared home with you. 
Below is an outline of the program. Bring a friend or come on your own, all welcome. 

 
FOUR SESSIONS INCLUDING RECIPES WILL COVER:  

¶ HOUSEHOLD BUDGET 
¶ COOKING FROM SCRATCH 
¶ STOCK YOUR PANTRY 
¶ MAKE A VEGGIE BOX 

These sessions will give you the tools to help improve your familyôs health by getting back to basics 
and bringing back the joy of just sharing a meal without breaking the budget. 

 

Forms have been sent home and Jump Off 
day will be Friday September 14th. 

 

 From September, 5 things to remember  
Slip! Slop! Slap! Seek! Slide!  
From September, Victoriaôs UV levels are on the rise, so itôs time to dust off the sun         
protection gear and Slip, Slop, Slap, Seek, Slide whenever you are outside. Check the 
SunSmart UV Alert for daily sun protection times ï you can find  
it on the free SunSmart app, online (sunsmart.com.au), in the  
weather section of newspapers, or as a free website widget.  
If you canôt check the UV Alert each day, make sure you use  
sun protection every day from September to the end of April  
in Victoria. Donôt just wait for hot, sunny days.  
At school hats must be worn from September. 
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Congratulations to the following students on being named  
Student of The Week 

for their positive attitude to school and social values. 
 

Friday August 24th
 

 
Foundation Hinton- Ryan:   
   Jortii J.-W.   - For very good listening and turn taking during 
      learning time. 
   Brylee W.   - For a fantastic effort with her sentence of the 
      week  
Grade 1/2 Carroll- Reilly:   
   Ella B.  - For excellent use of paragraphs in her Book Week 
      writing. 
   Makenna C.  - For excellent participation in our daily calm time. 
   Blair McC.  - For excellent use of paragraphs in his Book Week 
      writing. 
   Zephie P.  - For a sensational effort in her Book Week writing. 
Grade 1/2 Roberts:   
   Biankah B.  - For outstanding reading. 
Grade 3/4 Ennor:  
   Dante A.  - For always being a keen learner.  
   Isabel W.  - For working well on her multiplication algorithms. 
Grade 4/5 Windridge:   
   Brandi H.  - For working hard on her explanation text. 
   Charlotte L.  - For being an excellent partner making ôRubyõ for 
      our cross age Book Week activity. 
Grade Six McKerrow:   
   Jackson G.  - For excellent assistance in the prep gym session. 
   Emily K.-S.  - For her excellent leadership skills. 
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We need volunteers to help cut the fruit for the classrooms on a Friday morning.  
If you can spare half hour of your time please   report to the school kitchen after 
assembly. 
We are also in need of volunteers to wash and dry the fruit trays of a Friday    
afternoon.  If you can spare fifteen minutes before collecting your children it 

would be appreciated. 
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GREAT TIPS FOR HEALTHY KIDS   
TIP 22 WATER IS THE BEST DRINK OF ALL 
Water is essential for life. 
A body can go on for some time without food, but not water.  The cells of the body need water to keep 
functioning, and the body needs water for digestion, dissolving nutrients from food, and getting rid of 
waste from the body. 
Whatôs great about water is that it is thirst quenching, does no harm to teeth and adds no kilojoules. 
Encourage children to drink water frequently during the day, and not to wait until they are thirsty.  
They can confuse thirst with hunger.  It is important that they drink water regularly to avoid turning 
automatically to food. 
 

What you can do NOW 
§ Keep a jug of water in the fridge, preferably filtered, especial-

ly during hot weather. 
§ Add slice of lemon or sprigs of mint for variety. 
§ For novelty, use attractive, coloured glasses and straws to 

serve water. 

Good Idea! 

Children who are very active are more likely to become dehydrated.  They lose fluid through perspi-
ration, especially in the hot Australian climate.  Make sure those fluids are replaced quickly.  Always 
keep a bottle of water handy. 

Top Tip 

Thirst develops slowly, and the 
body needs fluid long before it 
gives this signal.  Our perfor-
mance decreases as we become 
dehydrated. 

Issues of Overweight  

Consuming foods high in 
energy or calories combined 

with a inactive lifestyle can 
lead to children (and adults) 

becoming overweight and/or obese.  As a 

result of these conditions, children can 
face both emotional issues as well as  

medical problems. 

Emotional based problems include     

decreased social activity and/or social 
isolation due to being teased by peers.   
This in turn can contribute to low        

self-esteem levels, negative self image 
which can further spiral into feeling 

worthless or unwanted.   

Medical problems which are directly attributed to 
increased weight include high blood pressure,  

type 2 diabetes, high cholesterol and an increased 

risk of developing cardiovascular disease.  

Despite these frightening realities, these health 
issues can be prevented by making positive     

lifestyle changes that encourage healthy eating 

and regular physical activity for the whole family.   

Enjoying a wide variety of 
fresh fruits and vegetables, 

combined with 30 minutes of 
moderate physical activity 

every day is the key!   

 

For more information visit www.nutritionaustralia.org 
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PARENTS & FRIENDS OF  
CALIFORNIA GULLY PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 

Parentsõ & Friends of California Gully Primary 

School Meeting  
The next meeting of the Parentsõ & Friends of California Gully Primary 

School  will be in the conference room after assembly on a date to be con-

firmed.   All are most welcome to attend.  
 

Contacting the Parentsõ & Friends of California Gully Primary 

School  
The Parentsõ  & Friends of California Gully Primary School would love to hear from you. 

If you have any ideas that you would like to share with them please email them at         

cgpsparentsclub@gmail.com. 
 

Thank you to all families who support the Parentsõ & Friends of California Gully Primary 

School. 
 

IMPORTANT  
INFORMATION  

FOR USERS OF THE  
OUTSIDE SCHOOL 

HOURS CARE PROGRAM 
It is really important for families     
using OSHC to do a Centrelink Child 
Care Assessment now, if you have not 
already.  
 
You can do your assessment through 
myGov using your Centrelink online     
account. Or, through the Express Plus 
Centrelink mobile app. 
 
This is important, because if you 
donôt do your assessment, your child 
care fee assistance may be disrupted 
and/or you may have to pay full fees. 
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